
 

 

Delegate Anne R. Kaiser, Chair  

Delegate Alonzo T. Washington, Vice Chair 

Ways and Means Committee 

House Office Building, Room 131 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Bill: House Bill 1322 – Primary and Secondary Education-School Personnel-Prohibition on 

Retaliation for Not Returning to In-Person Instruction and Work 

 

Position: Support 

 

Dear Chairman Kaiser, Vice Chair Washington, and Members of the Committee: 

 

I am writing on behalf of the Maryland School Psychologists’ Association (MSPA), a professional 

organization representing about 500 school psychologists in Maryland.  We advocate for the 

social-emotional, behavioral, and academic wellbeing of students and families across the state. 

 

School psychologists in Maryland provide mental health counseling, crisis prevention and 

intervention support, behavioral and academic consultation, and evaluations to identify students 

with disabilities. Like all educators during this unprecedented global pandemic, we have 

reimagined our profession to meet the needs of students in distance learning. We have learned 

new digital platforms and tools to meet with students, connected with countless community 

partners to secure resources for families, and led teams of dedicated colleagues to problem-solve 

around student disengagement. In some districts, school psychologists have returned to physical 

buildings prior to the re-opening of the district to meet the federally mandated timelines for 

assessment, at great personal risk of infection prior to receiving vaccines. We have watched with 

pride and amazement as our teacher colleagues and other school-based staff have completely 

reinvented their professions within a very short period of time in order to continue to provide 

high quality education to Maryland’s students. 

 

Understandably, we were dismayed to hear it suggested by Governor Hogan and State 

Superintendent Salmon that educators may face retaliation from the state should we choose not 

to return to physical buildings for in-person instruction when such a return may be judged 

unsafe. Such a statement communicates a failure to recognize the tremendous and 

unprecedented effort by educators to support students during this difficult time and fails to 

recognize the inherent dangers of forcing staff to return to in-person instruction without the 

guarantee that all school staff who wants to will receive a full course of vaccine. Therefore, we 

are strongly in favor of Vice Chair Washington’s emergency measure to protect Maryland 



 
 

educators from retaliation who choose not to return to buildings for in-person instruction for the 

health and safety of themselves and their families. 

 

For these reasons, we urge a favorable report on HB 1322.  If we can provide any additional 

information or be of any assistance, please contact us at legislative@mspaonline.org or Rachael 

Faulkner at rfaulkner@policypartners.net or (410) 693-4000. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Kyle Potter, Ph.D., NCSP 

Chair, Legislative Committee 

Maryland School Psychologists’ Association 

 

 

Delegate	Anne	R.	Kaiser,	Chair	

Delegate	Alonzo	T.	Washington,	Vice	Chair	

Ways	and	Means	Committee	

House	Office	Building,	Room	131	

Annapolis,	MD	21401	

	

Bill:	House	Bill	237	–	State	Department	of	Education	–	Early	Literacy	and	Dyslexia	Practices	–	

Guidance	and	Assistance	

	

Position:	Support	
	

Dear	Chairman	Kaiser,	Vice	Chair	Washington,	and	Members	of	the	Committee:	

	

I	am	writing	on	behalf	of	the	Maryland	School	Psychologists’	Association	(MSPA),	a	professional	

organization	representing	about	500	school	psychologists	in	Maryland.		We	advocate	for	the	social-

emotional,	behavioral,	and	academic	wellbeing	of	students	and	families	across	the	state.	

	

School	psychologists	provide	comprehensive	services	to	Maryland’s	students.		This	includes	the	

screening,	assessment,	and	intervention	of	reading	difficulties	and	dyslexia.		We	work	closely	with	

teachers,	special	educators,	reading	specialists,	and	speech/language	pathologists,	among	others,	to	

provide	support	to	struggling	readers	in	our	schools.	

	

The	Maryland	General	Assembly	passed	the	Ready	to	Read	bill	in	2019,	which	outlines	procedures	for	

screening	of	early	literacy	difficulties	in	young	students.		House	Bill	237	follows	that	legislation	in	that	

it	would	create	an	advisory	group	charged	with	creating	and	maintaining	a	handbook	that	provides	

school	systems	and	staff	with	the	most	up-to-date	science	on	reading	difficulties.		The	handbook	also	

provides	guidance	for	school	systems	on	evidence-based	interventions	and	screening	programs	for	

such	difficulties.		This	is	a	resource	desperately	needed,	as	it	has	been	our	experience	that	schools	

often	lack	understanding	of	the	most	current	reading	science	to	the	detriment	of	their	students.		MSPA	

is	grateful	for	the	opportunity	for	a	school	psychologist	to	serve	on	this	advisory	group,	and	we	look	

forward	to	contributing	to	positive	reading	outcomes	for	our	students.	

	

MSPA	is	in	strong	support	of	House	Bill	237	and	we	respectfully	urge	a	favorable	vote.			If	we	can	

provide	any	additional	information	or	be	of	any	assistance,	please	feel	free	to	contact	us	at	

legislative@mspaonline.org.	

	

Respectfully	submitted,	

	

	

Kyle	Potter,	Ph.D.,	NCSP	

Chair,	Legislative	Committee	

Maryland	School	Psychologists’	Association	


